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Date:  December 9, 2024 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Wagner, Finance & HR Director 

Subject: November 2024 Financial Reporting 

 

The November 2024 Reporting includes: 

 November Key Revenue and Expenditure Numbers  

 Planning Consultant Overages 

 November Financial Summaries 

 November Cash Statements 

 Medina Investment Update 

 November 2024 AP Check Register Activity Details 

 

 
November 2024 Key Revenue Items 

 
- $824K    in Property Tax 
- $497K    in TIB Grants  
- $176K    in Sales Tax Revenue  
- $51K      in REET from October Home Sales 
- $53K      in Investment Interest Earnings 
- $46K      in Permit Revenue 
- $53K      in Investment Interest Earnings 

 
November 2024 Key Expenditures 

 
- $29K     Westmark Construction – CH Deck Repairs    
- $37K     TIG – November IT Services  
- $25K     Inslee Best – October Attorney Services 
- $11k      Root Cause LLC – Hazardous Tree Program  
- $9K       SCJ Alliance Consulting – Middle Housing 

  



 

Planning Consultant Overages 
 

 
 

The city budgeted $70,000 in 2024 to finalize    
the comprehensive plan, which aligns with what  
was determined in 2022 to be the three-year  
cost of the project. Based on actuals through  
April of this year, plus estimates from staff and  
our consultants, the city is over budget as of  
April of this year. With this process running  
through the end of the year, we expect currently  
to be over budget by an estimated $93,859.  
Staff will continue to provide updates monthly  
as we track costs. Please see the attached chart  
and graph for reference.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

November 2024 Financial Summary 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

November 2024 Cash Position Report 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Medina’s Treasury Bond Portfolio Update 

Last month, Medina’s investment portfolio was covered in the finance report. This covered both the 
LGIP, and the City’s bond portfolio.   

The City of Medina allocates long term funds to treasury bonds, to earn interest that helps alleviate 
inflationary increases within both the General Fund and the Capital Fund. Currently the city has six total 
bonds, worth a total of around $5.15 million. The city uses a laddered approach, with both short- and 
longer-term bonds that mature at staggered dates over the next five years. This allows the city to have 
access to funds, which allows for flexibility in decision making and to reduce the liability of not having 
enough liquid cash to cover costs.  

In November, a change in our portfolio occurred. With rates dropping, the bond (which was paying out 
at 5% interest, was called back. After discussing with our investment advisor at Time Value 
Investments, the city took the money from the called bond and reinvested. This extends the ladder, and 
locks in a favorable rate over the next couple of years as we expect rates to continue to drop long term.  

Below is the information on the change within Medina’s bond portfolio. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Purchased June of 2023, Called November of 2024 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Purchased November 2024, Matures November of 2027 

 
 


